



ARUO-RAUO Executive Meeting  
Monday February 24th.  
10:06 pm, RAUO Office

<b>Present:</b>	Laura Velez	Brooks Building Representative
	Nardin Bekhit	Vice President, Residents' Affairs
	Matt Manso	Vice President, Social
	Amber Gibson	LeBlanc Building Representative
	Nicole Boyle	Stanton Building Representative
	Morgan Bell	Marchand Building Representative
	Brad Fournier	Thompson Building Representative
	Gabrielle Read	Vice President, Finance
	Mojann Zibapour	Hyman-Soloway Building Representative
	Candace Blake	90U Building Representative
	Kaitlynn Rae Landry	President

Late: Laura

1. Motion to start
  - a. 1<sup>st</sup> motion: Kaitlynn-Rae
  - b. Seconded: Brad Fournier
2. Secretary position
  - a. Becky suggested her honorarium would be split since her arm doesn't allow her to type minutes. A building rep would volunteer to take minutes for future times, format, and polish past minutes. The last 4 minutes would need to be edited into the preferred format and converting to PDF. Only one person should do the position, not switching each meeting. The volunteer would have only be responsible for minutes that are not on the website. Amber will be held responsible. Becky's honorarium is normally \$142.75 (ish). We vote to give Becky still 70% unanimously.
3. Blog Posts
  - a. Brad's was due February 15. He will post about March of Dimes.
  - b. Matt will talk about Rez Ball.
4. Building Updates
  - a) 90u:  
90 is planning a St. Patties spirit day, taking advantage of green spirit color. It will likely be on March 16, or they will come up with another idea if the timing with Rez ball is too close together.
  - b) Brooks:  
Event is tomorrow, cookies, ice cream and a movie.
  - c) Hyman Soloway:

The event will be a Pizza party with a film. A resident is having a birthday, will be coming with friends. When the event ends, lead into the debate, encouraging residents to go. The internet was poor during the midterm period.

d) Leblanc:

There is an issue on the 3<sup>rd</sup> floor with the wired internet. Nardin has already been informed and is looking into it. Our event will be pulp fiction (movie) with pizza.

e) Marchand:

Elevators were out, housing was very good in getting it fixed. Event happened before the reading week, at the museum. Camp fortune, skiing with Stanton this week. Another alternative event will happen in March.

f) Stanton:

Ca's and residents are very interested in the camp fortune ski trip. We are looking at holding a brunch in March.

g) Thompson:

One elevator is broken, has been for several weeks. The other two elevators are unreliable because of the traffic. Event is this Thursday, pillow fort in Thompson basement.

## 5. VP Updates

a) VP RA:

Thompson and Leblanc reception closed, so when it is closed, residents who need help with their keys for the two buildings will have to go to 90u. Thompson shower curtains were a disappointment, Pierre was very disappointed to hear this. He assured us that they were purchased, and that they should be better quality than the former curtains.

There have been reports of Silverfish. Which floors are they on specifically? Room 152 has been going smoothly. UO day is March 15<sup>th</sup>. Looking at what time it would be at, potentially have a table. Most of the exec will need to be available on the 15<sup>th</sup> in order to help set up and decorate the venue for Rez Ball.

The townhall was supposed to be this week, but with Matt's event, and other events, it will be moved to next Thursday. Check that room is booked. (March 6<sup>th</sup>). Presidential debate is tomorrow at 10, everyone who can be there should be there.

b) VP social:

Shipment of decorations came in for rez ball, everything is there. Laser tag: capping at 50 people, ca's may only go only if there is not enough residents (this Thursday), show up in the 90u lobby, residents will be given wristbands. Social committee is after the debate tomorrow night. Tomorrow the deposit for the DJ will be put down, venue is booked.

Morgan and matt will go next week to the venue to visualize decorating. Payments for the busses for rezball is also finished. Most of it has been paid for. Full payment for food will be paid after rez ball. Posters should go up as soon as possible. Rez ball tickets sales finish the Monday before.

c) VP Finance:

Awards for rez ball will be decided at the vp socials meeting tomorrow. Reminder about building funds, they should be starting to be spent. Finance sub committee this Friday, we should be getting the remainder of the rez levy fund at that time.

d) President:

I have been attending many representation meetings the last several weeks. There are several issues in Leblanc, including an appeal process. Two incidents have been addressed in Thompson, they are currently being resolved. Webmaster interviews are set up for 5:30 and 6:00 tomorrow night. The plug in program is going to be put together; it will make things easier for the Lend program going forward. It should be put into place for next year.

Reminder about Transition reports, they should be written based on the transition report guidelines in the binder. For the presidential debate: should we get some nachos and veggie trays: yes.

We still need volunteer poll clerks; they are open between 9 and 6.

Each building rep needs to send in the list of their CA's, so they can be crossed off the voting list.

Posters need to be put into the past events binder, with a short commentary on how the event went.

Please pump up rez ball tickets, sell them at building events, they will also be sold at general RAUO events.

Motion to end the meeting: Matt Manso

Motion seconded: Candace Blake

10:56 p.m.